FIRST ASSISTANT DISTRICT ATTORNEY RYAN ROBERTS

ASSISTANT DISTRICT ATTORNEYS TIMOTHY KING RYAN FERGUSON NALANI CHING MATTHEW PRICE

FINANCE COORDINATOR/EER.
ROBYN BOSWELL

INVESTIGATOR
BERT POOLE

VICTIM WITNESS COORDINATOR CLINT HARRIS MELODY DAVIS



ORVIL LOGE

DISTRICT ATTORNEY
15TH PROSECUTORIAL DISTRICT
MUSKOGEE COUNTY COURTHOUSE
220 STATE STREET
MUSKOGEE, OK 74401
PHONE: 918-682-3374
FAX: 918-687-3347

PARALEGALS
CRYSTAL REED
RACHEL KEELING
SARAH WINKLE
SARAH TURNER
CAMMIE RAGSDALE

RECEPTIONIST BECKY MILLER

PROBATION OFFICER
STEVEN HARMON

BOGUS CHECK/RESTITUTION HOLLY SILKEBAKKEN

VICTIM WITNESS COORDINATOR SHELLY SUMPTER LACEY JACKSON

February 16, 2017

Director
Office on Violence Against Women
145 North Street, NE
Suite 10 W.
Washington, D.C. 20530

Dear Director:

My name is Ryan Roberts and I am the First Assistant for the 15th Prosecutorial District in Muskogee County, Oklahoma. I am contacting you to offer our support of the Muscogee (Creek) Nation's proposal to the Office on Violence Against Women for the FY 2017 Tribal Sexual Assault Services Program to fund the continuation of advocacy services to children and families impacted by sexual violence. This grant program will continue to ensure the delivery of a variety of advocacy and supportive services to child victims and non-offending family members and caregivers, through a holistic and collaborative approach in rural communities across the eleven counties that comprise the jurisdictional boundaries of the Muscogee (Creek) Nation.

As an active member of the law enforcement community, the District Attorney's Office is tasked with working to ensure victim safety and offender accountability. Our office is aware of the need for a variety of supportive services to ensure justice, support and healing for children impacted by sexual violence. We are entrusted by the community to counsel victims of sexual assault, prepare them for court, and ultimately present their testimony to a jury. This process is a delicate and oftentimes difficult task which takes teamwork. In the event this proposal is funded, we would expect our role in this project to include:

- Develop or continue a positive partnership with Muscogee (Creek) Nation,
- Help to promote child advocacy services by notifying families of the Family Violence Prevention Program

In sum, we strongly support the Muscogee (Creek) Nation Family Violence Prevention Program and their continued efforts to provide advocacy and supportive services to child victims of sexual violence and their families.

Sincerely.

Ryan Roberts

First Assistant District Attorney

Muskogee County